

HOUSE OF DELEGATES WEST VIRGINIA LEGISLATURE

212-M, STATE CAPITOL 1900 KANAWHA BLVD., EAST CHARLESTON, WV 25305-0470 PHONE (304) 340-3200

September 8, 2023

The Honorable Roger Hanshaw, Speaker West Virginia House of Delegates 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East Building 1, Room 228-M Charleston, WV 25301

Dear Mr. Speaker,

Please accept this letter as my official notice that I am resigning as a member of the House of Delegates from the 56^{th} District.

I would first like to thank all the people who have entrusted me to be their voice and represent them over the years as your delegate. I hold public service in the highest regard, and it has truly been an honor and privilege to serve.

It has been a blessing to work with so many amazing and talented leaders from across our wonderful state. I will cherish those relationships and memories forever, and I feel blessed that I was elected to serve as one of 100 for nearly 11 years. Together, we worked to create new jobs, lower taxes for all, enhance broadband, support our seniors and fix our roads.

I also want to thank the staff at the Capitol. They work hard to give us the tools, resources and information to empower us to make the best decisions possible to help West Virginians live, work and be successful every day. There are so many remarkable people within state government who work tirelessly on behalf of elected leaders. Many times, their work goes unrecognized, but their efforts are instrumental in providing everyday services for all West Virginians.

Although my time in the Legislature is coming to an end, serving the people of this state is my calling. I will continue to evaluate ways to give back and work for the people in whatever capacity that may be. Thank you again for the opportunity to serve in the House of Delegates. God bless.

Sincerely,

Doug Skaff, Jr.

CC: Clerk Steve Harrison